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METROPOLITAN SWIMMING, INC.  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

Thursday, April 12, 2018 

PRESENT: John McIlhargy, Mary Fleckenstein, Monique Grayson, John Yearwood, Eric Fisher, Jocelyn Fisher, 
Matt Keane, Julie Chen, Scott Draper, Dave Ferris, Dom Boccio, Robert Frawley, John Collins and Elaine Ang. 

EXCUSED PRIOR: David Ellinghaus, Brian Hansbury and Edgar Perez  
ABSENT: Stanley Wong  
 

1. WELCOME/ROLL CALL:  John “Mac” McIlhargy welcomed everyone present at this meeting! Mac called 
the meeting to order at 6:39pm at the YWCA in White Plains, NY 
 

2. ACCEPTANCE/CORRECTIONS OF MINUTES:  
A motion to approve the minutes of January 17, 2018 was made, seconded and approved by all. Motion 
carries 
 

3. GENERAL CHAIR: John McIlhargy 
a. Two New USA Swimming Changes –  

• FLEX Membership 
• Junior Coach  
Long explanation about FLEX Membership. LSC has the choice to offer this or not. Discussion 
followed – A motion was made, seconded and approved to present both items for approval by the 
HOD in May. Motion carries. 

b. Committee Involvement – There are not enough Committee meetings. House of Delegates 
Members should be asked to sign up in September to be on a Committee for the whole year. 

c. Proposed Officials Survey – proposed and prepared by Bob Vializ (Head Coach Patriot Swim Team). 
Long discussion followed. Mac will talk with Mark Amodio. The Board approved presenting a 
survey. 

d. Schedules – Need date for September HOD 
e. Eastern and Southern Zone Workshop – Mac will attend the meeting April 13-15 in Alexandria, VA 

 

4. TREASURER REPORT: Elaine Ang 
a. Hard copies are attached to these minutes 
b. Budget vs Actuals: FYE 2018 Budget – FYE 18 P&L 
c. Balance Sheet 
d. Profit and Loss Comparison 
e. We need to set a policy and review/redo the Travel Reimbursement Form for National Meets held 

in our LSC 
f. Very long discussion followed about the budget - there will be a Finance Committee Meeting – 

Saturday, April 21st – 10:00am at NCAC 
 

5. FINANCE CHAIR REPORT: Julie Chen 
a. Auditors have not asked for many things lately. 
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b. Long discussion followed about the list of items that are requested by IRS – what documents do we 
still need to provide? 

 

6. ADMINISTRATIVE VICE CHAIRS: Eric Fisher and Scott Draper 
a. Question about changing the post meet report and get rid of the income/expenses part of the 

report. We still need those reports to go back to whenever there is a need. Is there a difference for 
the reports between the regular meets and the championship meets? After a long discussion it was 
decided to keep the report as is. 
 

7. SENIOR CO-CHAIRS: John Collins and Dave Ferris 
a. John Collins announced that Lehman College has new starting blocks. 2019 Winter Senior Mets will 

be held at Lehman College.  
b. Dave Ferris is asking for an increase in the Travel Reimbursement Stipends for USA Senior Nationals 

and USA Junior Nationals. Dave also requested to add “Futures” as a Travel Reimbursement Meet. 
In addition, many coaches would like to receive a Travel Reimbursement Stipend (especially for 
Olympic Trials). This is a question of budget that will require financial review and possibly dues 
increase.  

  

8. AGE GROUP CO-CHAIRS: John Yearwood and Dom Boccio 
a. Proposal by Age Group Co-Chairs to use Active Network for LCM Zones Registrations.  

This would eliminate paperwork as much as possible 
No more “received at office” dates – Link will close for registration at the set time that is posted 
All information is entered by the family. Including email addresses, including payment via CC or 
ACH. 
This should make the registration process simpler and more streamlined. 
Questions were asked about security of online zone registrations. All members in attendance 
agreed that we should do it! 

b. EZ Age Group Championships – Potential Travel Stipend? Look into the budget, study it, and review 
this again in a few years. 

c. JO’s – possibility of changing the format of JO’s – single age group distinction for events (which 
would mean new standards for odd age groups). How many swimmers (and/or heats) would come 
back for finals? This will go to Technical Planning for additional thoughts before presenting it at the 
HOD in May as new Business item.  
 

9. ATHLETES REPRESENTATIVES: Jocelyn Fisher and Matt Keane 
a. Nothing to report 
b. At-Large Athlete (Robert Frawley) had nothing to report. 
 

10. COACHES CHAIR: John Yearwood 
a. Coach of the Year info will be posted on the website soon. Same as last year. 

 

11. OFFICE MANAGER: Mary Fleckenstein 
a. Mary’s report is attached to the minutes. 

 

12. OLD/UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
a. The Administrative Manager was compelled to read a statement aloud.  She had sent 

correspondence to the General Chair last fall looking for help to resolve concerns about unfounded 
accusations made by some members of the Board about her and Metro Swimming. She also said 
some of these concerns continue now and are unresolved. Mary was excused from the meeting and 



3 
 

a long discussion followed. 
 

13. NEW BUSINESS: 
a. Phillips 66 Outstanding Service Award Nomination.  A form (to be filled out) was attached to the 

agenda. 
b. Documents from Sterling Bank that were requested – Elaine Ang.  Astoria has become Sterling 

now -  Question: should we move all the accounts to Chase? Elaine will investigate this. 
c. We must decide the date for the September HOD meeting 
d. Hall of Fame site – we will leave it at Lehman College at this time 

          
 
Next HOD Meeting – May 16, 2018 at Travers Island  
 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made, seconded and approved by all. Motion carries. Meeting 
adjourned at 10:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Monique Grayson  
May 8, 2018 
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